BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

 OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the Matter of the Joint Application of

)

Missouri-American Water Company

)

 and Warren County Water & Sewer

)

Company for Authority for Missouri-

)

American Water Company to Acquire

)
Case No. WM-2004-0122

Certain Assets of Warren County Water &
)

Sewer Company, and in Connection 

)

Therewith, Certain Other Related


)

Transactions.




)

RESPONSE TO SUPPLEMENT TO JOINT APPLICATION


COMES NOW, the Office of the Public Counsel, and respectfully responds to the Supplement to Joint Application filed by Warren County Water & Sewer Company (Warren County) in this matter on September 22, 2003.  This Response is filed in order to clarify some aspects of that filing.  In response, Public Counsel states as follows:


1.
On September 26, 2001, the Office of the Public Counsel filed a Petition with the Missouri Public Service Commission seeking receivership of Warren County in Commission Case Number WC-2002-155.  Following a hearing held in June 2002, the Commission issued its Report and Order on or about October 8, 2002, finding that “The conclusion that the Company is unable or unwilling to provide safe and adequate service is inescapable.”  (Report and Order, at p. 8.)  Following this Order, the Commission’s General Counsel filed a Petition for Receivership in Warren County Circuit Court, as set forth in the Supplement.


2.
On the date that the receivership trial was set to begin, Warren County advised the Court that it had accepted an offer from Missouri-American to purchase the company.  The Court then entered the order requiring a filing before the Commission within 90 days, as set forth in the Supplement.


3.
During the 90 days following the Circuit Court’s order, Public Counsel and the Commission’s Staff counsel made numerous attempts at contacting the parties to ensure that a Petition for transfer of ownership would be filed in a timely manner.  Because of assurances on the part of both joint applicants, neither Public Counsel nor the Commission Staff filed any pleadings in the Circuit Court requesting further action on the receivership case.  Both Public Counsel and the Commission Staff have continued to monitor this matter since the stipulation was entered into in May 2003.


4.
During all aspects of this proceeding, Public Counsel has been in continuing contact with several of Warren County’s customers, all of whom are anxious for this matter to be resolved in a way that will allow them to begin to receive safe and adequate service as expeditiously as possible.







Respectfully submitted,







OFFICE OF THE PUBLIC COUNSEL








/s/ M. Ruth O’Neill
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